
 

Meeting Summary 
11/21/17 

Location: Bethlehem Lutheran Church 
6:30-7:30PM 

Attendance: Ellie Lynch, Kathy Comeau, Shay Herman, Abby Wellmeyer, Jen Wichita, Susan Pomatto, 

Jeanne Pinnow, & Rhiannon Keen  

Apologies: Pedar Johansson, Debbie Williams, Stephanie Pinnow, &Trevor Long. 

Discussion Actions 

Welcome and Introductions:  
Introductions were made to the group.  

 

Consent Agenda: The coalition reviewed the consent 
agenda items.   

• There were no objections to consent 
agenda.   

Budget & Match: 
Shay presented at the Board meeting that Better 
Brodhead is behind on Match by 4,000 dollars. 
 
The monthly bank statement for general funds was 
reviewed. 

• To catch up on Match, members of 
the coalition should write a letter to 
the editor, share all posts on face 
book, attend events, trainings and/or 
volunteer.  

• Abby and Rhiannon will attend the 
alliance meeting on February 16th.  

• The general funds account needs to 
be balanced. 
 

 

Family Fun Night: Better Brodhead hosted their 
Family Fun Night Event on 11.19.17. One family 
attended the Family Fun Night. There were a lot of 
positive elements to the event.  It was suggested that 
these activities are suitable for 2nd-8th graders.  To 
attract more families, a play group option could be 
provided for younger children. 

• Better Brodhead discussed that they 
will complete another Family Fun 
Night in February. 

• Better Brodhead will revise our 
approach for Family Fun Night 
planning.   

• Family Fun Night will be hosted with 
a couple of family and friends in the 
community, to create a comfortable 
setting.  

• Jen Witchita will host the Family Fun 
Night at her house.  

Y2Y Update: Rhiannon Keen presented the Y2Y 
updates to the board.  
She discussed Y2Y’s anti- bullying week events, 
including the ‘Take what you Need’ board, the Selfie 

• Shay will contact Erika and Stephanie 
to make them aware of Rhiannon’s 
suggestion and ask them if they 



Campaign, the Red Ribbon week event, and 
introducing the guest speaker for the Amelia’s Hope 
event.  
Rhiannon offered Y2Y representation at the Fire and 
Ice Parade.   It was suggested that Y2Y do a PSA to 
invite members to participate. 

would make a PSA to announce on 
Monday.  

• Shay will contact Ed regarding 
making a banner for Y2Y to use at the 
Fire and Ice Parade.  

CADCA  
Y2Y was mentioned in CADCA’s national monthly 
newsletter.  
Better Brodhead was informed by CADCA that we 
have completed all the products produced during the 
three weeks of training and will graduate at the 
CADCA leadership forum. 

 

Opioid Crisis prevention Services Grant : 
Kathy presented the new grant to the coalition. She 
noted it is a state grant worth $7,300. The grant has 
to be spent by April.  
The grants focused will be county wide, working with 
county and local partners. The grant will be used to 
purchase medication lock boxes and bags, 
Prescription drug deactivation units, 
Dose of Reality Education materials.  In addition the 
grant will support a  
Narcan Training for Public Safety Professionals, and a 
lunch and learn event for health care professionals on 
Neonatal Abstinence Syndrome. 
The coalition thought it would be a great idea if 
Brodhead School District had Narcan on site. This 
would most likely require a new policy and 
procedures for narcan to be available at schools. 
It was suggested that this is something that would 
need to be discussed with the Superintendent and 
the School Board.   

Abby will email Lenny Lueck to discuss 

having Narcan in the Brodhead School 

district.  

New evaluator: 
Abby Wellmeyer is the new evaluator for Better 
Brodhead. She will be helping us to measure the 
impact we are having on the community.  She will be 
creating an annual report and measuring community 
change through surveys, and focus groups.   

 

Narcan Training:  
Narcan training was held on November 6th. Five 
people attended the training. The attendees noted 
that Amelia Lyman from ARCW was an excellent 
trainer. 

 

Red Ribbon Week:  
Red Ribbon week was held on October 25th. 574 
students planted red tulips in honor of Red Ribbon 

• Shay will email Principal Novi and the 
guidance counselor to ask if Albrecht 
Elementary School would include 



week.  The teachers and Administrators planted red 
tulips as well.   
The red tulips will bloom in April for Alcohol 
Awareness month.  

alcohol prevention in their school 
curriculum in April as a reminder to 
the students about ‘Planting their 
Promise’.     

Hidden In Plain Sight: Better Brodhead hosted two 
Hidden In Plain Sight events in the month of 
November.  
The first event during the Brodhead High School at 
parent teacher conferences. 19 parents attended the 
event.  
 
The second event was held during Kid Connection 
meeting had 12 parents from Kid connection 
attended.  
 

• Better Brodhead is hosting a Hidden 
in Plain Sight at the Guppy meeting 
in January.  The Hidden in Plain Sight 
display will be presented at the 
Green County Heroin Task Force at a 
future date. 

Coalition Member of the Month: 
Abby Wellmeyer is the coalition member of the 
month for December.  It was suggested that this is 
also a way to introduce her as the new evaluator for 
the coalition. 

• Shay will put the coalition member of 
the month in the newsletter.  

Upcoming Events: 
 
Fire and Ice Parade : - December 1st   

 

• Susan Pomatto and Rhiannon Keen 
will volunteer on behalf of Better 
Brodhead at the Fire and Ice Parade. 

• Shay will contact Debbie Williams 
regarding helping with the 
information table with Susan. 

• Shay will contact Y2Y advisors for Y2Y 
participation in the parade.  

•  

• Other News: 

• Upcoming trainings 

• Sapp’s Training – February 26th- March 1st in 
Fon du Lac.  

• Regional Prevention Training May 21st- May 
22nd in Brookfield. There will be scholarships 
for the training.  Everyone interested should 
apply.  

• There is an upcoming leadership conference 
for students. Date to be announced. 

• October 10th 2018 Alcohol Policy Seminar in 
the Wisconsin Dells.  

 

• Sapp’s Training – February 26th- 
March 1st in Fondolac.  

• Regional Prevention Meeting May 
21st- May 22nd in Brookfield. 
Scholarship for the meeting no one is 
usually denied.  

• There is an upcoming leadership 
conference for students.  

• October 10th 2018 Alcohol Policy 
Seminar in the Wisconsin Dells.  

• Potluck will be arranged for the next 
coalition meeting.  

 

• Next Month’s Meeting is December 19thst at 
6:00PM-7:30PM at Brodhead Public Library  

• Potluck will be arranged for the next 
coalition meeting.  

 

 


